## SHADE TREE COMMISSION BOROUGH OF MATAWAN February 11, 2016

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Jerry Hourihan Larry Magee Matt Schoffel

MEMBER ABSENT:

Councilman Mike Caldon

The meeting started at 5 P.M. Matt Schoffel approved the minutes of January 21, 2016 and Larry Magee seconded.

Matt Schoffel talked about possible car show. He spoke to Daria (Recreation Commission) and Paul Buccalatto. Daria is concerned about the cost per night. Matt also spoke to D.J. Flash who coordinates the car show and \$775 would be the cost per night. Matt thought that perhaps the western part of Starbucks parking lot could be used and also to ask local merchants for sponsorships. Running the car show for 4 or 5 months will be considered.

Larry Magee spoke about an article in the newspaper about Manasquan offering free 10-12 foot tall trees to residents in Manasquan. Jerry Hourihan stated that he will talk with Karen (Boro clerk) and see about more information about free trees. Jerry also stated that he will speak to Jake from Road Department about the gas lights in Memorial Park that are not working. Next Jerry stated that at present there are no Community Service applicants, the tree near Ravine Drive School has been removed and cost was put on 2016 budget, a tree at 74 Ravine Dr. will need a permit for removal, and that Daria was thinking of planters to be made by High School workshop or Eagle Scout project for Main Street to help beautify the area. Matt was wondering if Chamber of Commerce might be approached about possible Welcome to Matawan sign to be located at intersection of Ravine Dr. and Cross Morristown Rd.

Jerry Hourihan motioned to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 P.M. and Larry Magee seconded. The next meeting will be March 10, 2016 in the Environmental/Property Office at MMCC, 201 Broad Street at 5 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen a. Odell Kathleen A. Odell

Secretary